
 

 
 

 
Date:  07-11-2013             From:  Lt. Steve Knight 

                                                                                                                                 (707) 268-3630 

 

             

Subject:  Robbery/ Assault with Weapon                                                Case:   201303537 

   
  

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

 

 On 07-10-2013, approximately 4:45 p.m. the Humboldt County Sheriff’s office received a call of 

an armed robbery and assault with a deadly weapon had just occurred in the 2700 block of Eel River 

Drive, Loleta. The 57 year old male victim told the Sheriff’s Office Dispatcher he had been assaulted by 

two men in an apartment in Loleta. The victim said one of the men was armed with a double barrel shot 

gun, the other with a baseball bat. The victim said he was injured jumping out a window to avoid the men. 

He also said his Nissan truck was stolen by the suspects. 

 

 Deputies and medical personnel were dispatched to the scene. Upon the deputies arrival they met 

with the victim. The victim told the deputies he went to the residence to sell prescription drugs to the 

suspects. Two girls he knew arranged the deal. When he arrived and entered the residence he was met by 

two men. One had a shotgun; the other had a baseball ballbat. They verbally threatened the victim while 

putting the shotgun into the victims face and they took the victims cell phone. The victim was able to 

jump out a window when he had an opportunity and ran to a phone to call 911 for help. Meantime the 

suspects fled with the victim’s 2007 Nissan truck. 

 

 Deputies responded to the residence where the assault occurred and searched it for the suspects. 

No one was inside the residence; however deputies located evidence consistent with the victims account 

as to what occurred. Deputies recovered a .410 double barreled sawed off shotgun from the residence.  

  

 The victim was transported to a local hospital where he was treated for his injuries where he was 

treated and released. He received injuries to his hand and shoulder when he jumped out the window. 
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 The suspects are both described as follows: One a dark skinned male, the other a shorter dark 

skinned male. The victim had no further description. 

 

 The stolen truck is a red 2007 Nissan four wheel drive extra cab, with a lime green four by four 

sticker on the side rear quarter panels on both the left and right side, a black rack, no camper shell, a 

mounted black tool box in bed, cold air intake valve on the hood, no tailgate, 5
th
 wheel trailer hookup in 

the center of the bed, California Plate # 8X00644. 

 

 Deputies are actively following up on this case.  

 

   Anyone with information for the Sheriffs Office regarding this case or related criminal activity is 

encouraged to call the Sheriffs Office at 707-445-7251 or the Sheriffs Office Crime Tip line at 707-268-

2539. 

Mike Downey 

Sheriff 

 

 
 


